
Coös County Delegation Informational Meeting  
With Representatives of St. Lawrence and Atlantic Railroad 

April 11, 2019 
Legislative Office Building, Room 104 

Concord, NH 
 
Delegation members present: Representatives Moynihan, Tucker, Laflamme, Craig, Merner, Fothergill, 
Thomas, Noel. 
 
This was an informal meeting to receive updates on the Coös County Rail Upgrade Project with 
representatives of St. Lawrence and Atlantic railroad. This project is installing new 115 lb/yd welded 
track to accommodate heavier rail cars that are the industry standard. In the last ten years, work has 
also upgraded some bridges and roadway crossings. 
 
A box lunch was served, and NO votes were taken. 
 
Respectfully Submitted: 
 
Representative Larry L. Laflamme 
Coös County Delegation Clerk 


